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Leading Queensland Doctors, Creating Better Health 

11 August 2022 

Prof Keith McNeil 
Acting Deputy Director-General and Chief Medical Officer 
Prevention Division, and Chief Clinical Information Officer 
Queensland Health  
GPO Box 48  
BRISBANE QLD 4001  

By email: 

Dear Keith 

As the initial review of the Medicines and Poisons (Medicines) Regulation 2021 (the ‘Regulation’) as it relates to 
QScript has been undertaken, we would be grateful for the findings of the review. 

In addition, we would appreciate confirmation of the process Queensland Health will undertake to amend the 
Regulation following the 12-month QScript review later this year. We understand that the practice to date allows 
for the necessary exemptions in practice; however, members remain extremely concerned about the legal 
liability as a result of the existing Regulation.  

AMA Queensland recognises the importance of QScript and its aim to minimise harm from dangerous medicines 
and understands many patients have avoided potential harm as a result of its implementation. 

Yours sincerely 

Dr Brett Dale  
Chief Executive Officer 
AMA Queensland  




